
SAINT JOSEPH CHURCH�

1105 Main St. • PO Box 388 • Hope Valley, RI  02832�0388�

�

PASTOR�

Rev. Chinnaiah Yerrnini, 539�8311�

�

PASTOR EMERITUS�

Rev. Michael J. Leckie�

�

DEACON�

Deacon Ronald Preuhs�

�

CHURCH OFFICE�

Mrs. Sandy Pellegrino,  539�8311,  option #2�

Hours: Mon, Tue, & Thurs 8:00 am � 4:00 pm�

�

TRUSTEES�

Mr. Anthony Palasciano�

Mr. Bruce Olean�

�

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION OFFICE�

Mrs. Jessica Gerjes�

Call for Appointment�

539�8311, option #3�

�

PASTORAL COUNCIL�

Mr. Ed Manlove, Chairperson�

Mr. Bruce Olean, Co�Chairperson�

Meeting is the 2nd Monday of each month at 7:00 pm�

�

MUSIC MINISTRY�

Mrs. Cecelia Richard   �

Mr.   Josh Sayer (Adult & Children’s Choir)  �

Mrs. Mary Ellen Casey�

 �

DECORATING COORDINATOR�

Mrs. Kiki Latimer�

�

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS�

St. John Neumann Council #6939�

�

�

ST. VINCENT de PAUL SOCIETY�

Ms. Lori Shepard, President, 539�0677�

PO Box 424  Hope Valley, RI 02832�

�

�

PLEASE CALL THE OFFICE IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS�

�

SUNDAY EUCHARIST�

Saturday 5:00 pm & Sunday  9:00 am�

�

HOLYDAY EUCHARIST�

Holyday 9:00 am & 6:00 pm  �

�

WEEKDAY EUCHARIST�

Mon., Tues., Thurs., Fri., at 8:00 am�

Wed. at 6:00 pm � Rosary at 5:30 pm�

�

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM�

Make arrangements with the Priest.�

Sponsor certificates required for godparents.�

�

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION�

Saturday 4 � 4:30 pm and by appointment.�

�

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY�

Arrangements should be made one year in advance.�

�

MINISTRY TO THE SICK�

The pastor will visit hospitalized parishioners when notified. Local 

hospitals do not inform us of admissions. Shut�ins at home will be 

brought Communion when requested.�

�

CHURCH REGISTRATION�

If you would like to register with St. Joseph Church, please call the 

office. Also please advise us of any changes in phone or address.�

�

SPONSOR CERTIFICATES�

Many parishes require certificates of sponsorship for godparents 

and confirmation sponsors. These will be issued only to those who 

are confirmed adult Catholics, registered in the church, weekly 

participants at Mass, validly married in the Church (if applicable) 

and providing for the religious education of their own children �

(if applicable).�

�

WEBSITE: http://www.stjosephhv.org�

�

EMAIL: stjosephhv@verizon.net�

�

FACEBOOK: http://www.facebook.com/stjosephhv�

�

BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS�

Must be submitted in writing by Monday morning 10:00 am�



 Readings for the Week of  August 1, 2021�

Sunday:�� Ex 16:2�4, 12�15/Ps 78:3�4, 23�24, 25, 54 �

� � [24b]/Eph 4:17, 20�24/Jn 6:24�35                           

Monday: � Nm 11:4b�15/Ps 81:12�13, 14�15, 16�17 [2a]/

� � Mt 14:13�21                                                            

Tuesday: � Nm 12:1�13/Ps 51:3�4, 5�6ab, 6cd�7, 12�13 �

� � [cf. 3a]/Mt 14:22�36 or Mt 15:1�2, 10�14 

Wednesday: � Nm 13:1�2, 25�14:1, 26�29a, 34�35/Ps 106:�

� � 7ab, 13�14, 21�22, 23 [4a]/ Mt 15:21�28 

Thursday: � Nm 20:1�13/Ps 95:1�2, 6�7, 8�9 [8]/Mt 16:13�

� � 23                                                                              

Friday: � � Dn 7:9�10, 13�14/Ps 97:1�2, 5�6, 9 [1a and �

� � 9a]/2 Pt 1:16�19/Mk 9:2�10                                       

Saturday: � Dn 6:4�13/Ps 18: 28, 3�4. 47 and 51/Mk 17:14

� � �20                                                                

Next Sunday: � 1 Kgs 19:4�8/Ps 34:2�3, 4�5, 6�7, 8�9 [9a]/Eph 

� � 4:30�5:2/Jn 6:41�51�

  ST. JOSEPH CHURCH                                                                                                                         HOPE VALLEY    

GIFTS:  If you are having a Mass Intention and would 

like to bring up the gifts, please let the usher know 

before the Mass begins.  Thank you�

Mass Intentions�

UPPER ROOM: The Tuesday group will meet at 8:45 am in 

the Church Hall. �

UPDATE: The Thursday Upper Room group will now meet on 

TUESDAY EVENINGS at 6pm for the SUMMER! �

Latimer home (5 Camp Street, Hope Valley). �

Parishioners are welcome to join.�

Please contact Jim Latimer at spesjsl@gmail.com for details.�

  SATURDAY, JULY 31, 2021�

5:00 pm  Henry & Mary Brousseau�

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 4, 2021�

6:00 pm  Jim Gee & Bob Woods�

FRIDAY, AUGUST 6, 2021�

             6:00 pm  Leonard Michaud  special prayer�

SATURDAY, AUGUST 7, 2021�

5:00 pm  Madeleine Charette�

ADORATION: On behalf of Father Chinnaiah and our church 

family, join us for our First Monday on August 2nd. Our Mass 

celebration at 8am, followed by Adoration till 10:10 am, 

finishing with Benediction till 10:30am.�

Pope Francis says “ May the Church be a place where all feel 

welcomed, loved, forgiven, and encouraged to live according to 

the good life of the Gospel.” These words from Mother Angelica 

in May, 1984. “Our world needs so much both adoration and 

devotion to the Blessed Sacrament… the Mass should be a place 

of Awe of the Blessed Sacrament.” As we come before the 

Sacred Presence, we too, are filled with Awe. Do plan on being 

with other friends.                             �

On behalf of  Fr. Chinnaiah and St. Joseph Church, �

we would like to welcome �

Dennis and Donna Varone to our church family.�

Please join in welcoming them!�

FROM BISHOP TOBIN:   “It is time to return to Mass”�

Bishop Tobin has signed a formal decree restoring the obligation 

to attend Sunday Mass in the Diocese of Providence.        �

This means that Catholics, in observance of the Lord’s Day and 

in fulfillment of the law of the Church, are once again obliged to 

attend Holy Mass on Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation, 

unless they are otherwise dispensed for some serious reason. �

It is important to emphasis that, some individuals are not obliged 

to attend Sunday Mass, and perhaps should not attend Mass to 

protect their health and safety, and that of others. These include 

those who are elderly and frail, those who have underlying 

health conditions, and those who have been advised by their 

health care providers to avoid public gatherings. And as always, 

Catholics are dispensed from Sunday obligation for other grave 

reasons such as illness, caring for the ill, the unavoidable 

obligations of their employment, and travel that disrupts their 

schedules.�

“O God, bring me to your holy mountain,                                              

to the place of your dwelling,                                                              

that I may come to the altar of God, to God,                                        

my joy, my delight.”  (Ps 43: 3�4)�

�

NEW DIRECTIVES FROM THE DIOCESE: �

Fully vaccinated parishioners are NO LONGER required to 

wear a facemask indoors and outdoors. Indoor seating capacity is 

increased to 100%. �

Those who are not fully vaccinated should continue to wear a 

facemask indoors. Social gatherings at the church may resume 

with 100% seating capacity. Parishioners should continue to use 

hand sanitizer upon entry to the church.  �

The distribution of the Precious Blood at Holy Communion will 

still remain suspended. The church will continue proper 

ventilation for increased airflow.�

REGISTRATION FORMS for the 2021�2022 school year are 

now available. Forms will be in the church on the tables 

beginning this weekend. Please fill out the form completely �

(1 form per child) and return to the church by dropping in the 

collection basket, church office or the black bucket on the deck 

of the rectory. Any questions please contact Jessica Gerjes �

at 539�8311 option #3 or email reledstjosephhv@aol.com.�



EIGHTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                                                                       AUGUST 1, 2021�

Church Support 

                         July 24/25    Attendance: 147�

            $998 in (47) envelopes, $300 EFT, $273 loose�

  Thank you for your continued support of our church! �

Church Update�

�

Name: ____________________________________________�

�

Address: __________________________________________�

�

Town & Zip: ______________________________________�

�

Phone #: __________________________________________�

�

Email address: _____________________________________�

 �

 _____    Want to make appointment to register �

 _____    Change of Address �

 _____   Moving out of Parish �

 _____   Want budget envelopes    _____ Want EFT    �

SAINT VINCENT de PAUL: �

THE FOOD COLLECTION IS BACK! �

The total donated to the  Ministry Jar last weekend was $538 �

The next Food Collection will be August 7/8.�

(please check the expiration dates on all food donated. Thank you)�

Thank you for all your generous donations!�

Liturgical Roles 

Saturday,  July 31, 2021                                                5:00 pm�

Lector:                  Lynn Palasciano�

Sunday,     August 1, 2021                                             9:00 am�

Lector:                  Chief Williams�

Counters:              K. Harrington, D. LeHerissier, D. Munroe�

Saturday,  August 7, 2021                                             5:00 pm�

Lector:                  Gina Lee�

Sunday,     August 8, 2021                                             9:00 am�

Lector:                  Lisa Manlove� �

Counters:              D. Kuylen, A. Bolognese, T. Ellis�

WESTERLY WARM SHELTER: �

Our church will donate food to the Westerly Warm Shelter. �

Please call Susan Lelli at 539�8226 if you can help. �

She will tell you what items can be bought. �

Food is needed for September 26 and October 24.�

Your help is greatly appreciated. Thank you!�

A SPECIAL THANK YOU to St. Vincent de Paul, �

Lee Lorimer, Alice Bolognese, and Lee House for providing 

food for the Warm Shelter.�

HEALING MASS: First Friday of each month at 6:00 pm,  �

Fr. Chinnaiah will offer a Healing Mass for all those who wish to 

attend. After Mass those who wish to stay to receive the 

anointing of the sick are welcome.  �

Next Mass will be August 6th�

PLEASE NOTE � There will not be a Friday morning Mass at 8am 

on the first Friday of the every month.     �

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION: �

The Diocese of Providence is sponsoring the annual 

Wedding Anniversary Celebration honoring couples 

of the Diocese of Providence who will be observing 

their 25th, 40th, 50th, and OVER 50 years wedding 

anniversaries in 2021. The celebration will be held on Sunday, 

September 26, 2021 at 1:00 pm, Cathedral of SS. Peter and Paul, 

Providence. It will include Mass, renewal of marriage vows, a 

personalized certificate for each couple and a reception for the 

couples and their families. Bishop Thomas J. Tobin will be the 

main celebrant and homilist. �

Forms are available in the church office and must be 

submitted no later than August 20th in order to have the 

names prepared for the Mass Booklet.  �

If you would like more info about the event, please contact the 

Office of Marriage Preparation & Enrichment at 278�4576 or 

marriage@dioceseofprovidence.org.�

KNIGHTS KNEWS: The Knights of Columbus are back in 

business! We have resumed meeting for business on every 2nd 

Thursday of the month at 6:00pm in the Church Hall.�

Please make every effort to attend the meetings as we have a 

new slate of officers and we have to try to get the council back to 

our pre Covid functionalization. The Knights are always looking 

for new members so please make an effort to invite someone to 

join our organization. Sometime all it takes if for someone to 

ask. If anyone cares to join the Knights please call; Tony 

Palasciano at 401�539�2639 or email tpalasciano@gmail.com.�

Hope to hear from you soon!�

PETER’S PENCE: Today is the Peter’s Pence Collection, a 

worldwide collection that supports the work of the Univesal 

Church, including the work of the Holy See and the charitable 

works of Pope Francis. Take this opportunity to join with Pope 

Francis and be a sign of mercy to our suffering brothers and 

sisters.  Please be generous today. For more information, �

visit www.peterspence.va/en.html.  Thank you!�

HELP FOR INDIA:  Father Chinnaiah spoke at the Masses last 

weekend about the dire financial conditions that are facing some 

of the people in India due to the Covid�19.  Many are out of 

work because of Covid and are only able to make money when 

they work. Some have gone without basic food and necessities. 

With the approval and blessing of our Finance Council and the 

Diocese, Fr. Chinnaiah would like to take up a collection to help 

the people of India. We will have a collection box in the church 

for a few weeks, then we will send a check to the local church in 

India and they will purchase the items and distribute them.  

Please make checks payable to St. Joseph Church. �

Please be generous!  Thank you!�

VOLUNTEER HELP NEEDED: The Buildings and Grounds 

Committee is looking for volunteer help with several projects 

around the church and rectory. The work involves basic 

carpentry along with painting. If anyone would like to help, there 

is a sign�up sheet at the back entrance of the church. Please sign 

up for the project you like and someone will be in touch.  Or you 

can call David Lelli at (401) 539�8226. �

Monday, Tuesday, & Thursday�

    8:00 am to 2:00 pm�


